
“THE CHARGER”  

“ I used to bite my tongue and hold my breath 

Scared to rock the boat and make a mess 

So I sat quietly, agreed politely 

I guess that I forgot I had a choice 

I let you push me past the breaking point 

I stood for nothing, so I fell for everything”. 

“Roar” 

by Katy 

Perry  

 

Welcome to the first edition of 
the Charger 
The purpose of this newsletter is to provide up to date information about how chil-

dren &  young people who live, go to school, or regularly visit Forth & Inverleith 

participate and have an influence on the decision which take  place in the area.  

Each edition plans will highlight what’s been happening regarding  participation in 

local youth projects,  give updates on  pupil councils, showcase the work of eco 

committees, and highlight the decisions and influences which your nearest youth 

forum has been involved in.   Your editorial team plans to  share up-to-date infor-

mation on campaigns or “happenings” which groups of local young people are 

involved in.   

It could be a great way to get some new tips and share resources, a place where 

people like you can gather support for their ideas and get together to discuss is-

sues of interest to local young people.   YP will be able to share their knowledge 

and experience.   You the reader ( or the writer) can positively influence change in 

your  local area  

The Charger also a space where local service providers can “test the water” with 

new ideas  — or even report back on how they’ve been consulting and involving 

local children and young people.   

It could be an exciting time ahead for 16 & 17 year olds in Scotland as they will be 

able to vote when the referendum on Scottish Independence takes place in Sep-

tember 2014.     Some young people may need help to understand the issues 

here, or to get involved in this but some young people may also express that they 

don’t want to get involved in it!    But the Christie Report  on local  government 

demands  that individuals and communities are involved in the design and deliv-

ery of the services which they’re using  — and this also applies to the services 

which children and young people use!   Obviously this presents Ch & YP with a 

huge opportunity to make their voices heard and thereby affect change!   And if 

folk don’t listen then they’ll just  have to try shouting a little bit louder then won’t 

they! ;0) 
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In This Issue 

• Roger Hart’s ladder of youth par-

ticipation  

• Results of the “Inverleith Youth 

Decide” vote  

• The Big Night Out in North Edin-

burgh Arts 

• North Edinburgh Young People’s 

Gathering 

• Broughton Amnesty International 

Youth Group Ceilidh 

• PYCP’s GIG Group 

• And much more! 

The world hates change, yet it is the only thing that has 

brought progress. 

       Charles F. Kettering  



Young people at Fet-Lor Youth Centre have been 

heavily involved in the design of the new youth 

centre building which is currently in the process 

of being built on the same site at a cost of 

over £1M  

Since the early stirrings when the idea 

started to become a reality young peo-

ple have been involved in shaping it 

and have met with architects, staff and 

the centre manager numerous times to take 

their ideas, and the new building forward to each 

next stage.   As well as the subject of the new building 

appearing in the day to day conversations at each club, the “more 

formal level” input from young people has included giving comments to 

planners and architects who’d come to clubs to deliver presentations, through 

individual interviews, though giving input on talking walls and sticky notes, filling out 

questionnaires and a variety of other methods all making sure the building and its key  

features suit their needs.   

“Every child is an artist.  The problem is 

how to remain an artist when he grows up 

            

   Pablo Picasso (1881-1973)  

As well as helping to work out how the layout of rooms is to take shape and how these are to be used young people will also influence how 

the interior design will look after the shell has been built – they want “their art” and local artists to “jazz the place up” once it’s been 

built! ;0) 

Of course they haven’t been given a blank cheque to “build and paint the walls” since young people themselves have been involved in a 

lot of the fundraising to get the show of the road in the first place.  This has included fundraisers such as sponsored cycles, football games 

a “bikeathon” and other similar events which all have chipped away at the total figure needing to make the new Fet-Lor building a reality. 

There’s still loads to do yet but if you’re interested in helping out or getting involved contact Mark Foster on 332 4506 or by email at fet-

lor@hotmail.com 



    “Of course you’ll belong   

              to many different groups,                       

    and so could be standing           

on more than one step (and more 

than one ladder) at the same time    

— but can you tell which step                    

    each of the groups                

    you’re a member of                            

    occupies? 

 

Broughton High School’s Amnesty International Youth Group, Ceilidh 

 

      Broughton High School’s Amnesty International Youth Group, newly  
       formed in September, held a ceilidh on Saturday 7th December to raise 
      awareness of Human Rights Day (10th December).  

       The ceilidh dancing was led by the school’s own 5th year band,  
         Fiddlers on the Ramp, with Seoras Lewis (S6) calling the dances
        Isla Ratcliff (S6) and Anna Djordjevic (S5) compered the event.  

        There was further musical entertain ment by Isla Ratcliff, Cara  
          Targett-Ness (S5) and Isabella Webster (S5), highland   

         dancing by Georgia Combe (S1),and a speech by Amnesty 

            speaker Eilidh Douglas.  

       Many guests wrote letters to victims of human rights abuse and  
    bought candleholders made by members of the Youth Group.  

 There was a raffle and some excellent home baking. Niamh McNulty (S3) gave an 
impassioned speech to commemorate Nelson Mandela and his outstanding contribution 
to human rights.  

   The group raised an amazing £476.96 for Amnesty International! 
 

THE “CHARGER”  

Hart offers the ladder to help 

identify the different levels of 

responsibility and control 

held by each group of YP 

 



Watch out for news about the “Summer Muster” for children and 

young people in North Edinburgh 

It’s early days yet but we’re starting to take some early steps towards creating a space where a  celebratory gathering of 

children and people can take place in North Edinburgh at some point in the summer.  It’s being planned that local chil-

dren and young people’s involvement  is key  in the development and organising of this gathering.  If you would like to 

get involved, or find out more, get in touch with Callum McLeod on 332 6316 or email callum.mcleod@ea.edin.sch.uk  



Got an issue in 

mind? 

 

Not sure if an-
yone’s listen-

ing to you? 

 

Fed up and 
don’t know 
what to do 

about it? 

 

Or are you fed 
up and do 
know what to 
do about it but 
need some 

support? 

 

Check out the 
poster to the 
right and then 
maybe contact 
Will Golding 
through the 
details at the 
bottom to see 

if he can help 

 

Photo Caption 

Young people from the area are represented at a city wide and Scotland wide level by Youth Forums, Participation Mentors and by Members 
of the Scottish Youth Parliament (MSYPs). The city wide participation activities are open to anyone and offer a different perspective on youth 
issues. The MSYPs and participation mentors can come and visit your event, school or group (given enough notice). One  of the key projects 
for the coming year will be voter registration for 16 and 17 year olds and democracy education. To get involved or be added to the mailing list, 
contact gavin.crosby@edinburgh.gov.uk 

 



Inverleith YOUth Decide£ 

At a recent NP event the Inverleith Neighbourhood Partnership openly invited project ideas from 
young people and committed up to £1000 towards carrying each of the top three idea as voted by lo-
cal children and young people via ballot, postal vote, survey monkey or in person at the September-

fest event.  Amongst ideas put forward included: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       And the top three chosen by young people  were:      Bike parking in Inverleith Park  

                             A trip to M&Ds 

                               Crazy golf  

 

In a fantastic night of fun and entertainment young people from 
Craigroyston High School easily managed to “hold their own” against the es-

teemed company of Liz Lochhead (Scotland’s National Bard),  the increasingly fa-
mous “Timebank  Choir” and a host of well recognized other performers.  Stars from the 

school’s latest crop of talent gave some really powerful performances, adaptations and 
messages in what ended up being a warmly appreciating full house at North Edin-
burgh Arts Centre.   

Amongst the many highly appreciated ren- ditions was a perfor-
mance by Ryan Broadbent in S5 where he raised questions 
about a why we can’t have a different world though 
singing John Lennon’s “Imagine”.    And as 
powerfully as Liz Lochhead’s perfor- mance,  
other students managed to use both 
poetry and song to pass messages 
and captivated the entire audience.  The 
night also included an absolutely 
stunning piece of drama in the inter-
pretation of Elvis Presley’s “In The 
Ghettos” by school S2 students but 
throughout the night  each performer continu-
ally used the Arts to raised, conveyed and 
shared issues as they seen them.    Well done “Craigie 
students” for grabbing the attention” of the whole house—

and long may it continue! 

  



I have come to the conclusion that politics is too seri-

ous a matter to be left to the politicians 

    Charles de Gaulle (1828-1970)  



 

 

 

 

 

 

Contact Us 

Give us a call if you’d like to hear more 

information about this newsletter, youth 

participation, or even if you’d like some 

help or support for your group or club.    

 If you’ve a story to tell, want to highlight 

an example of decision making by chil-

dren & YP and fancy  putting this down 

in a few words for the next edition , or 

even want to tell us about an amazing 

club,  member of staff or agency be-

cause of the way it supports young peo-

ple’s  participation  then contact: 

Callum McLeod  

Forth & Inverleith CLD Team  

Tel 0131 332 6316 

Email callum.mcleod@ea.edin.sch.uk 

Mary’s Meals Bag Packing Appeal 

Our pupil led Helping Hands and Global Community Groups did a fantastic job promot-
ing our Bag Packing Appeal and collected over 
60 school bags, filled them with essential items 
to help children in developing countries attend 
school.  Most of the benefitting  children have 
suffered war, poverty, famine, or natural disas-
ter. Very often families cannot afford to buy 
basic things like pencils, books, or even 
clothes for their children to wear to school and 
a simple backpack with educational materials 
can offer a lifeline to a chronically poor child to 
help them escape poverty in later life.  Our 
children also led an assembly, created posters, 
publicised the event on the website and led a 

bag packing conga around the school to raise awareness of this appeal! 

Fairtrade Soup Stall 

Our Primary 5 have been learning about Fairtrade products. After researching different 
food journeys they decided to create a Fairtrade soup kitchen for the school.  
Working in partnership with Shirley our school cook they have created a range of 

Fairtrade vegetable soup and have been selling this in aid of Cancer Research.   

Night Light Event 

Our school choir performed in front of huge crowds on George Street as part of our the 
launch of the Christmas celebrations.  They performed their chosen songs 

‘Imagine’ and ‘Stand by Me’ as their interpretation of the theme of ‘peace’. 

If you don’t design your own life plan, chances 

are you’ll fall in to someone else’s plan.  And 

guess what they have planned for you? Not 

much! 

     John Rohn  
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“ The Internet could be a very positive step towards education, 

organisation and participation in a meaningful society    

           Noam Chomsky  

FORTH 


